STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne

(On Street Parking Places) Order 2009 
(Arthurs Hill Area Variation) Order 2025

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order is as follows:-

Following concerns from residents regarding non-residential long-stay parking in the Arthurs Hill area, a review was conducted to quantify the volume of parking within the area.  In response to requests by residents for a permit parking scheme, Newcastle City Council commissioned a survey and consultation exercise to be undertaken to seek residents’ views on a proposed permit parking scheme that could help improve the availability of parking for residents in the Arthurs Hill Area. 

The proposed parking permit scheme would operate from 9.30am to 11.30am, and 3.30pm to 8.30pm, Monday to Sunday.  The aim of introducing parking restrictions would be to reduce congestion and improve road safety, by discouraging long-stay, daytime parking and giving residents some priority to park their vehicles near their homes.

The proposals covered a block area consisting of multiple streets, to help alleviate the existing parking problems that are occurring and to try and prevent any potential displacement of vehicles to nearby streets that are not currently experiencing any issues. 
